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Freedom of Information Request 
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):
 
“Please can you disclose the following information under the Freedom of Information Act:

The number of Litigants in Person appearing in family civil cases at Reading County Court for the following quarters:

Q1 Q2 Q3 Q4 2013

Q1 Q2 Q3 Q4 2012

Q1 Q2 Q3 Q4 2011

By civil cases I mean: divorce and annulment, domestic violence, adoptions, private law and public law.

Depending on how the figures are collated, could I have figures for all cases where either the applicant or respondent, or both are Litigants in Person.”
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

Firstly, you should note that there have always been a significant number of people representing themselves in court — they did in around half of all private law cases in 2012 - and we provide information and guidance to help them. Judges also have expertise in supporting them, for example by explaining procedures and what is expected. The Government is committed to making sure that more people make use of mediation rather than go through the confrontational and stressful experience of going to court. Legal aid remains available for family mediation and for legal advice to support family mediation. We are closely monitoring the impact of recent reforms. Thanks to the effort of court staff and the judiciary, court performance is being maintained with the average time taken to complete cases remaining steady since April 2013.

I can confirm that the department holds information that you have asked for, and information on representation of parties in cases heard at Reading County Court in each quarter between January 2011 and December 2013 can be found in the supplementary Excel sheet attached to the e-mail giving this response. Please note, however, that ‘unrepresented’ refers to parties where the REPRESENTATIVE_ID field has been left blank. They should, therefore, be considered to be parties without a recorded representative rather than ‘litigants in person’.
